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March 22, 2020 

 
 
The Hon. Patricia Hajdu, P.C., M.P.  
Minister of Health  
Address Locator 0900C2  
Ottawa, ON K1A 0K9 

 
Re: Protect BC’s nurses and all of Canada’s nurses now – care for those who care for you 
 
 
Dear Minister Hajdu, 
  
I am writing to you today to tell you, on behalf of the 48,000 members of the British Columbia Nurses’ Union, that 
BCNU stands with nurses from across this country, in our call for you to support, in every way possible, the safety of 
Canada’s nurses.  
  
Nurses are united in our demand that the federal government do more now to protect nurses and all health care 
workers during this pandemic. 
  
We expect your government to take immediate action to protect the health of our members and all frontline health 
care workers, so that Canadians will have access to the care they need in our public health care system.  
  
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
Christine Sorensen 
President 
BC Nurses’ Union 
 

 

https://www.bcnu.org/News-Events/Documents/2020-03-19_CFNU-Min-Hajdu-Protect-Nurses.pdf

